
 

 

Roads Committee meeting 

Trinity Parish Hall 

31st January 2025 at 10:00am 

 

The Roads Committee (Constable, Rector, B Fossey, A Dunford and N Le Maistre) assembled at the 
Parish Hall at 10:00am. 

 

Trinity School trial Access Improvement Scheme 

The meeting received a presentation on the trial scheme from Mr R Cabot and Mr D Johnston of the 
Department for I&E where Members comments and concerns with the trial scheme were raised. 

 

Minutes 

The Minutes of the meetings held on 18th December 2024 and 8th January 2025 were approved. 

 

 

Matters arising 

 

 Lowlands, La Rue de la Fontaine de Colard.  It was noted that enquiries had to be made as to 
the feasibility of putting a raised edge on the road outside Lowlands. 

 North Lodge, Trinity Manor.  It was noted that a plan of the entrance, detailing the edge of 
the road, needed to be sent to the property owner(s). 

 Rue d’Empierre road sign.  It was noted that this was almost ready to be fixed to the wall of 
La Croix. 
 
 
The Bakehouse, La Rue des Cateaux 
 
The meeting considered a request by the owner that, prior to applying for planning 
permission, the views of the Roads Committee be obtained on their proposal to reinstate 
vehicular access  from their property onto La Rue des Cateaux.  Following discussion, the 
Roads Committee agreed to visit the site. 
 
The Old Pump House 
 
It was noted that the owner of the property had replied to the Constable’s letter and believed 
that the section of the driveway adjoining Rue de la Vallée was being constantly eroded by 
traffic pulling in to pass and the volume of rainwater that flows down Rue de la Vallée.  The 
meeting agreed to arrange a meeting with the property owner(s) at the site. 
 



 

 

Rue de la Vallée 
 
It was noted that a couple of complaints had been received regarding the potholes in Rue de 
la Vallée.  Following discussion, it was agreed that the possibility of resurfacing the road would 
be looked at before the end of the financial year. 
 
Rue du Hurel 
 
It was noted that two connected complaints had been received regarding the speed of traffic 
on Rue du Hurel as a cat had been killed recently. It was noted that the suggestion was to put 
in traffic calming measures and/or to reduce the speed limit.  Following discussion and looking 
at similar Parish roads, it was agreed that there were no exceptional circumstances to warrant 
a reduction in speed limit or the installation of traffic calming measures. 
 
Rue des Canons 
 
The Constable agreed to request the landowner of the section of wall in Rue des Canons for 
an update on his intention to maintain the wall in order to protect the Parish road. 

 

 

 

The meeting closed at 11:45am 

 

P Le Sueur  
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